RINEYVILLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL-BASED

DECISION MAKING COMMITTEE MINUTES

February 18, 2010

The Rineyville Elementary School-Based Decision Making Council convened in the conference room on February 18, 2010.  Mr. Coffey called the meeting to order at 2:40.

The following members were present:  Billy Coffey, Jennifer Wiseman, Mika Newsome, Dawn Stith, Karen Arant and Annette Reesor and Cathy Yates, Secretary.

I. OPENING BUSINESS

Mr. Coffey introduced our newly elected parent member, Mika Newsome.

AGENDA APPROVAL

Ms. Wiseman made a motion to approve the agenda.  Ms. Arant seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

January meeting minutes were reviewed by the committee.  Ms. Arant made a motion to approve the minutes.  Ms. Reesor seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.

      II.  RECOGNITION OF VISITORS

The committee recognized the following visitors: Carlena Sheeran, Amanda Johnson, Crystal Ryan, Stephanie Lucas, Helene Harris and Pam Johns.

III.  TITLE I

Ms. Harris presented the School Learning Compact and Parent Involvement Policy to the Committee for approval for FY 11.  The part that includes Exit Expectations will be deleted and the date will be changed.  Ms. Stith made a motion to approve the compact with those changes.  Ms. Wiseman seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.

IV. COMMITTEE REPORTS

A. Curriculum/Technology.  Pam Johns reported to the committee.  She has prepared a matrix for our plan for KETS funds.  We only have about $5000.  That leaves a large deficit.  We need some new computers, monitors, document cameras, LCD projector for the loft, DVD player replacements and cable boxes.  We also must pay for support for Compass Learning and Destiny.
AR dates will need to be moved because of the snow days.  AR party will be March 15 and 16.  We plan to have the party on 2 days so that we can use the cafeteria after lunch.  The cut-off will be the 9th or 10th.

Ms. Stith asked that assemblies, parties, etc. not all be scheduled on                Fridays because Preschool does not meet on Fridays.

B. Instruction/Instructional Materials.  Ms. Johnson reported to the                        

committee.  The Writing Wall of Fame pieces are due now.  Other dates will need to be adjusted.  The committee will be organizing the book storage room soon.  Pam Baxter has joined the committee as parent member.  We have also been working on the Math Wall of Fame.

C. Climate/Student Services.  Ms. Ryan reported to the committee.  The    

Committee meets every first Tuesday of the month.  Linda Collins is the parent member.  We will be holding several more motivational dress days.

The committee has decided that the flower fund guidelines need to be reviewed and revised.  Current projects include preparing for end of year awards and exploring ideas for the adopting a hallway plan.  The end of year secret pal exchange will be May 5.  The classified staff/bus driver brunch needs to be rescheduled, as Preschool/KG registration has been scheduled for that date.

D. Components.  Ms. Lucas reported the changes that she has made to the 

CSIP checklists.  The checklists will now be more concise and target the individual type teachers more.  Ms. Peden has asked that she be included in the homeroom teacher list.  Ms. Jarvis will be included with the special education teachers.

V. BUDGET REPORT/FINANCIAL REPORTS

The committee reviewed the January Financial Reports.  Ms. Lucas suggested that we look more into grants for funding since funds are being cut.

VI. STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT

Ms. Lucas presented the MAP Scores to the committee.  We need to look at a comparison between two times of the year to see if there is an improvement.  We also should look at grade level and classroom comparisons.  This should be addressed at the vertical meetings as well.  Ms. Lucas will be working on more reports.

VII. SCHOOL SUCCESSES AND GOALS

· Rineyville School has raised $1800 for Haiti Earthquake Relief.  

· Karen Arant is in the final 3  Excel Award Nominee.

· SBDM presented at the Round Table Discussions on Feb. 8.  Our presentation was well received.

· Jump Rope for Heart was held and proceeds were over $1,000.

VIII. PLANNING

A. Monthly Review.  We have been attending vertical team meetings.  Scrimmaging Tests will aid the students with last quarter instruction.
B. Needs Assessment.  Ms. Lucas suggested that we try to take more pictures for the newspaper.  Our liason to the Director of Public Relations needs to 
coordinate the effort.

1. Portfolio/Curriculum/Assessment Review.  We need to set policy.  Portfolios are not just a fourth grade issue.  A piece is required for every grade level, in each of these categories:

reflective; tran-sactive, and literary-- not typed, teacher graded, with cover sheet on all of them.  The portfolios need to follow the student through to the fifth grade.  We need to look at what each teacher should be teaching in writing and their expectations.

2. Review Plan for Arts and Humanities.   New guidelines will be available soon.  The state has been working on a pilot plan.  Jimmie Dee Kelly will be guiding us soon.

3. SACS Review.  On March 1 and 2 Rineyville will be participating in the SACS Review.  Mr. Coffey will print out a copy for teachers of the criteria.  We will discuss how to prepare at the next faculty meeting.  SACS will interview 30% of teachers and some parents and students.  They will be going into the classrooms and they will be looking at lesson plans.

IX. ACCIDENT REPORTS

We have had several snow days, so that contributed to our low numbers of accidents.  We had 1 accident in the gym, 3 in the classroom, 1 in the cafeteria and 1 on the stairs.

        X.       SBDM NEEDS LIST APPROVAL.  The needs list was reviewed by the 

 staff.  We will add the following Instructional Needs:  Literacy First Training and Compass Learning Training.  Ms. Arant made a motion to approve the Needs List with those changes.  Ms Stith seconded the motion.  Motion carried by conensus.

XI. REVIEW

Update SBDM Policies and By-Laws.  Carla Breeding told Ms. Yates that there will be a by-laws and policy training in August for SBDM members and the principal.  Ms. Stith mentioned that the kits we ordered were very simple and that she thinks we can go ahead and make the changes.  She will discuss this with Ms. Breeding.

XII. NEW BUSINESS

PLC Plan (Professional Learning Committee Plan).  We are required to have a plan for meetings, such as team meetings, etc.  Some of the schools use curtained data boards to track students.  Teachers are the only ones able to view them.  This will focus on each student’s progress and needs.  It would create a common assessment school-wide.

RES – Reaching Every Student is our new Vision Statement.  We will incorporate this statement on as many things as possible, such as: stationery, t-shirts, newsletters, Rocket Report, flag, banners, etc.  We also need to revise our Mission Statement.

.

     XIII.    ADJOURNMENT

Ms. Stith made a motion to adjourn; Ms. Reesor seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.  Mr. Coffey called the adjournment of the meeting at 4:15.

____________________________                                      ________________________

Billy Coffey, Chairperson                                                   Cathy Yates

 Date________________________                                    Date_____________________

